
SPOUSAL PROGRAM OPTIONS 

 

 
 
 
 
June 26th, 2025 
 
Dear John & team, 
 
Canada was proud to host the 2025 G7 Summit in Kananaskis on June 15-17, and your 
contributions helped us showcase Canada to the world.  
 
On behalf of the Official Events team, I would like to express our sincere gratitude for your expert 
wildlife mitigation services using your wonderful Karelian bear dogs during the recent summit. 
 
Your professionalism, skill, and the unique capability of your dogs played a vital role in ensuring 
the safety and security of our VIP attendees amid the natural surroundings. Your presence 
provided reassurance and peace of mind to all involved, allowing the event to proceed smoothly 
in a remote and wildlife-rich environment. 
 
We greatly appreciate your dedication, attentiveness, and the care you showed in managing 
wildlife risks with respect for both our guests and the natural habitat. Your contribution was an 
essential element in the success of the summit’s safety protocols. 
 
Thank you once again for your invaluable support. We look forward to the possibility of working 
together on future events requiring your specialized expertise. 
 
With sincere respect and appreciation, 
 
Barb Couperus 
Gestionnaire principale - Événements officiels | Senior Manager - Official Events 
barbara.couperus@international.gc.ca | 343.576.7514 
Bureau de gestion des Sommets | Summits Management Office 
Affaires mondiales Canada | Global Affairs Canada 
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